
         13th April 2022 

ROAD RESURFACING NOTIFICATION: CHARING CROSS ROAD AND 
DENMARK STREET  
 
Dear Business / Resident,  
 
Starting on Saturday 23 April 2022, we will be resurfacing Charing Cross Road between 
Denmark Street and Oxford Street. Weather permitting, that work should be completed by 
Wednesday 27 April 2022, and we will then start in Denmark Street. We hope to have all 
the works complete on Friday 29 April 2022.  
 
The initial works on Saturday 23rd April will be setting out new road levels and, if possible, 
we will make a start on removing the existing road surface. We will not be working on 
Sundays. Noise and heavy vehicles moving around should be expected, with diversions 
for pedestrians and buses. Information at bus stops will be available on how to find the 
nearest bus stop during the works. 
 
Working hours will be 8am – 6pm weekdays and 9am – 6pm on Saturday. The only work 
outside of these times will be maintenance of the diversion signs. 
 
Road Closures 
 
During the works Charing Cross Road will be closed from Cambridge Circus to New 
Oxford Street and northbound traffic will be diverted via Shaftesbury Avenue to 
Bloomsbury Street. Denmark Street will also be closed. 
 
For local access and deliveries, Charing Cross Road will remain accessible between 
Cambridge Circus and Manette Street. Vehicles will be able to turn around and use 
Charing Cross Road southbound to exit via Cambridge Circus, but please note there is no 
left turn permitted from Charing Cross Road southbound into Shaftesbury Avenue. 
Alternatively, Phoenix Street/Stacey Street can be used as an exit.  
 
There will be no access 24/7 between 
Manette Street and New Oxford Street 
throughout the works.  
 
We apologise for the inconvenience that 
this work will cause. If you have any 
concerns during the works, would like to 
find out more on the project or have any 
questions you can contact us using the 
details on the right. 

camden.gov.uk/westendproject 
Website

Sign up via our website
E-mail 

newsletter

020 7974 4444
Camden 
Council

westendproject@camden.gov.uk 
Email 

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKLBC/subscriber/new?topic_id=UKLBC_47

